
Board of Education Information 
To:​ Board of Education 

From:​ Matt Rich 

Date:​ March 18, 2025 

Re:​ Approve Long Term Substitute Teacher - 1st Grade 

Recommendation: 

It is the recommendation of the Superintendent to approve the hiring of Sue Hempe as a Long 
Term Substitute Teacher for first grade at a rate of $263.42 during the period of Mrs. Napolitano’s 
absence during the 2024-25 school year. 

Background Information: 

Mrs. Napolitano is out on Family Medical Leave for a yet to be defined period. Sue Hempe is a 
former Winfield 34 first grade teacher (amongst other roles) and has been willing to help support 
our students and her former colleague during this challenging time. 
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